Minutes of the
SNZ Scorer’s Panel

19th/20th September 2009 

At

Calliope Rd

Devonport.

Present:

Sandy Wallace 

Chief Scorer 



Christine Nukunuku 
Northern Region Deputy




Cat Hancock 

Central Zone Deputy 



Marie Byrne 


Southern Zone Deputy 



Ronnie Gurney 

NZ Statistician 
In Attendance:
Lynnette Leathart
          Asst NZ Statistician 





Equipment Coordinator 



Lil Natana

           Northern Region Asst. Deputy

Apologies:

Nil

Sandy welcomed all to the meeting and thanked Ronnie for arranging Accommodation and place for meeting.   Lil Natana was also welcomed to her first panel meeting, and a welcome to Lynnette.

Previous Minutes:
6/7th June 2009.  Ronnie was thanked for doing the previous minutes.  Question was asked how the public minutes were going.  Lynnette and Lil were asked and they advised that what we were putting there was fine.  If people wanted to know more they could contact the Regional Deputy..  – Noted that minutes were in the incorrect month on Web Site. – Tracy to be notified that minutes are around the wrong way i.e. August as June and Junes has August.  To be rectified by end of September.  Task 
Matters arising from previous minutes:

· POP Poll – SBX -  No longer in use delete x of Score sheet
· Double Steals -    Where ever catcher throws record as stolen Base other a FC.  Unless catcher deems to not throw at all then record both SB.  To include in bulletin





Task
· IBB’s – Sandy  to contact overseas  nothing to be done till we hear back

· Running list to be done on what changes are made

· A,PO,E do we go Horizontal or vertical this to be left till Sandy has spoken with overseas

Panel Appointments;

· Sandy expressed her concern and about standard of applications.

· Asst Statistician appointment up for re newel

· Chief Scorer will be calling for applicants for Northern Zone Deputy and Asst Statistician these will close 7th October 2009.  Appointments made by 31st October 2009.

· Panel to consider at new way of appointments in conjunction with SNZ, would give our members more of a voice – this for Deputy’s & Regional Deputies only.  Sandy to Speak with SNZ

· Marie congratulated on her reappointment as Southern Zone Deputy

SNZ AGM

· Sandy & Ronnie attended this meeting.  They presented a power point presentation on Life Time Stats.  Whilst this was originally to be a 10 – 15 minute presentation ended up being 5 minutes but feed back has been very positive.  Especially as we are first in the World for this.
· Ronnie Gurney named Scorer of the Year

· SNZ introduced the New Constitution – which was accepted with one change Board – 4 Persons elected and 3 appointed.  This takes effect as of 2010.

· Scorers are part of the operations of SNZ have no voting rights.

Scorers Levy
· Held on behalf of the SNZ Scorer’s by SNZ.  Sandy to explain how this works in next bulletin and the Deputies to advise as well
Task
Budget & Funding

· Letter sent to SNZ on behalf of all Scorer’s, with our concerns.  Very explanatory letter/email sent back.  We will be now applying for several projects.

· Consumables etc where does this come from our budget or SNZ.

· When we go to tournaments and envelopes, Mem sticks etc are sent to Statisticians and then returned to Ronnie.  These are tournament costs, as is the Ink/paper.  Same applies for international tournaments.

· CD’s for Exams, sending and receiving of are our costs – from our budget.

Scorer’s Membership Fees:

· Paper work been received from most Associations.  When Sandy has received all, will then be collated and sent to Office Manager, Chris Gates at SNZ who will send account to each Scorer’s Association Secretary.  Account to be paid by 31st October by one person from that Scorer’s Association not individual people.

· Cost:  Active Scorer:  $20; 00 Associate Member $10.

U15 Pitcher/Catcher Rule

· This is now the Official Scorer’s responsibility, this rule will also apply to U17/19’s as well.

· Chiefs at tournament need to be advised on return schedule who is U15

· Clarification required on when return schedules are to be handed in.  Have been told they must be at Coaches Managers meeting and no changes to be made after this meeting.  Sandy to follow up with SNZ

Refresher/Theory Exams
· Marie in process of collating and placing all on CD.

· Who ever sets/marks these exams will now no longer have to sit exam

· If examiner wishes to sit exam Chief Scorer will set.

· Marie is organising a Spread sheet of who has sat theory/qualy/bar/ refresher/Umpires exam and when they need to re sit refresher.

Statisticians Report - Internationals

· Ronnie advised that everything back in timely manner and had no problems, with the exception of the World Series – still awaiting this

· Discussion then held re times required

· National Tournaments must be back 10 days allocated

· International Tournaments must be back 15 days allocation – Was noted that if Statistician was going to be away for extra couple of days that they were to notify the NZ Statistician of this for allowance of extra days.

Tournaments/Appointments:

· Numbers form previous tournaments had been asked for- supplied

· Discussion was held re the National Fast Pitch competition – examinees at this tournament.  Exception has been made for this season only.  This will be looked into further for next season.

· Draft appointments made and to be sent prior to final appointments being made

· Training for Chief’s /Statisticians been covered with appointments

· National Fast Pitch Tournament – Rules are same as when it was called National Champs only now played over a 4 day period instead of several weekends.

· Document received from SNZ re only Chief/Statistician to be accommodated night prior to tournament.  If we want others there must notify SNZ earlier.  Sandy to contact SNZ as this is not always viable.

· Sandy to contact SNZ in regards to out of town Scorer’s making sure that they arrive day before and leave as late as possible from tournament.  Have had too many leave during a tournament or arriving well after first game, leaving tournaments short both sides.

· Sandy to send letter to all Scorer’s Association Secretaries where hosting a tournament if they could supply a Liaison person – this person does not have to be a scorer.  Chief Scorer of tournament will liaise with this person for all requirements for tournament.
Task
· Ima Hodges to be advised of this to add to Chief Scorer’s letter for tournaments.

· Travel allowance – noted that SNZ gets this sometimes three months in advance – need to advise SNZ that we travel day prior to tournament so consequently travel costs are slightly more expensive.. 
· Where 2 Statisticians appointed i.e. Men’s Clubs & SS Div one these are both paid the allowance.

· Chief Scorer & Statistician at present are paid $10 Chief Scorer to approach SNZ for this to be increased to $15.00 per day

· Meal Allowance at present $5.  This does not cover a cup of coffee let alone a sandwich.  Chief Scorer to contact SNZ for this to be increased to $10 per day.






Task
LAP TOPS

· Concern was again raised with people using their own Lap Tops

· As we now have enough Lap tops to cover all tournaments no one to use personal Lap tops.  This will only happen in an emergency i.e. Lap Top at tournament crashes.

· Equipment Coordinator is to contact all Statisticians advising what will be with each Lap Top, with a special CD only to be opened in an emergency.

· Make sure Lap Top available for White Sox as believe they are going away Nov, Dec, Jan & Feb all prior to Worlds.  Chief Scorer to Contact SNZ for Dates. 






Task
· Lap tops to where

Div 2 M/W Wk

Northern 2 (Lil)

            NFC MW CHCH

Southern Zone 1 & 2

U19G WN


Central 2

U19B NH


Northern 1

U15G NI MW


Central 2

U15 B CM


Northern 1

U15B/G SI


Southern 1 & 2

U17G
WK


Northern 1

U17B
NN


Central 1

WC HV


Central 1

MC CHCH


Southern 1 & 2

SS Div HB


Central 1 & Northern 2

UNIFORMS
· Quotes have been sent to SNZ; however they have requested sizes needed.

· Deputies to contact all requiring uniforms – examinees also those that were missed from previous 2 seasons and get their sizes.  These to be sent to Uniform Coordinator ASAP



Task
COORDINATORS

· Sandy to contact these people and advise that we need reports from them for Panel meetings.





Task
EQUIPMENT COORDINATOR (EQCO)
· Meeting was advised that all Lap Tops had been cleaned. Some had major viruses found on them.

· Lap Tops are only to be used for tournaments and nothing else.  No Emails or Internet

· Deputies will be supplied with a 4kg mem stick for everything they receive or send out to be stored on.

· Problem on how cords are stored.  Lynnette demonstrated the correct way for these are to be stored

· Sandy showed pack that she has for storing all cords.

· Lynette to follow-up and see if we can purchase 7 of these packs for now.








Task
· Lynette to supply Sandy with list of all requirements needed for this season: i.e. Ink, Cords, and Packs etc.  Sandy will then forward on to SNZ Office Manager for approval.  Once approved Lynette to purchase.
· ALL LAP TOPS & Printers to be returned to Equipment Coordinator at end of each season for cleaning and storing. With the exception of the Chief Scorer’s whose will be sent up for cleaning and then returned.

INTERNATIONAL TEAM SCORER’S

· Discussion held re purchasing of a Note Book for this purpose.  Lighter and with Luggage restrictions now in place would be better.

· Lynette to procure a quote for Note Book, International Travel Pack, CD/DVD Writer.  This to be sent to Funding Coordinator ASAP Task
· Noted that there was not enough information given to International Scorers.

· Survey to be done by approaching all previous international scorers.  Marie to write up excel spread sheet and forward to all previous international Scorer’s.  Sandy will then collate and do new Information letter.








Task
SCORER’S MANUAL;

· Has this been updated and when is there going to be a new print:

· We have people to do odd bits and pieces but no one to coordinate all, Sandy will talk with some identified scorers.


Task
WEBSITE

· Need to contact SNZ re the space that we have.  Previous information has been removed.

· WE need to keep the Website Coordinator updated, it was agreed we have been remiss in the past.

· Consider a Face book page.  Sandy to speak with several people over weekend.  Will advise Panel of outcome.



Task
REGIONAL ASSISTANCE

· Noted that all were working ok.  Christine noted that with Lil being in the Rotorua region had made her position a little bit easier.

· Noted that having the NZ Stats and the Assistant within close range made that a lot easier as well.

INTERNATIONAL APPOINMENTS

· Was brought to the attention of the panel re 2 teams that went to Canada and Australia this year without a Scorer. Noted that the Sandy was not approached.  We need to get it out there to any Association taking a team overseas that if they require an official scorer to go with them to contact SNZ Chief Scorer.
PALM PILOTS

· Was noted that we have procastronated over this long enough and we need to make a decision on where we are going with this.

· Lynette  produced a report that had been done on both Turbo Stats and Stat Trak.  Recommendation from this is that we possibly look at using Turbo Stats for International Team only and Stat Trak for all others.  Major discussion was held and from this.  Sandy, Cat, Marie & Coralie Davies will be doing a trial of Stat Trak Pocket PC, Turbo Stats and Live Stats at a tournament in CHCH this weekend.  Was noted at this time must have full version to do trial of Stat Trak as if not will only let you go so far, and would not be worth it. 

· Look at a Clinic for Palm Pilots in April 2010.  This will be a High Performance Clinic.  I.e. people who have travelled overseas with international teams or wish to.  Identified approx 12 people.

· This clinic to be called International Portable Scoring Project (IPSP)

· Sandy, Cat & Marie to come up with ideas and take with them this weekend

· Recommendation to come back to Ronnie and the Lynette to look at which is most viable cost wise etc.  
· Final decision by May Panel meeting.



Task
GENERAL BUSINESS

· Budget – Sandy to contact SNZ for report each month on what we have spent.

· Coordinators to contact Sandy on what costs they have occurred within their position

· NZ Stat to contact Uniform Coordinator – re costs and to where

· Marie to make thank you cards

· Thank you card to be sent to S & P Isaac for the use of their house for weekend.

· Marie to make spread sheet which will be sent to all Panel/coordinators re costs etc.

· Ronnie expressed concern of costs that both she and the Sandy had and felt that they should be reimbursed some of these costs.

· Was noted a good concept with panel meeting being held in different regions as this allowed the Asst Deputy or any of the other coordinators that lived in that region to be involved.

· Next Meeting: 15/17 May.  Venue to be Advised

Sandy once again thanked all for coming and wished them all a safe journey home

Meeting closed 1.59pm
.

